Angels in the Outfield p1/1
Sun Cities Senior Softball Report
SCW Board Meeting 4.3.24; SC Board Meeting 4.10.24

1) Angels in the Outfield came alongside 8 families in March.
a. 5 players,
b. 1 spouse passed,
c. 2 players who died

2) 2" Seasonal Food Drive final $6,240 in cash and food value.

a. See spreadsheet for SC/SCW breakdown.

b. Sun City modified the drive to 2 days. Contributions about the same as November’s 4 day Food
Drive.

c. At Sun City Valley View daily dropped off bins and picked them up at day’s end. Cash was
delivered by committee to the Peoria site.

d. At Sun City West Angels committee asked Jesse Ramirez for an alternative drop site. As
owner/founder, he said we could use his location on Camino del Sol to drop daily food.

e. Angels in the Outfield Committee thanks our volunteers Dottie Johnson and Dolly Wolf for their
help with the Food Drive at Sun City West.

f.  Kudos to Heather West our newest SCW Committee member who filled volunteer schedules!

3) Monday Mar 25% our 3™ annual Golden Oldies Game and The Memorial was held at Liberty Field

a. Approx. 40 players age 77+ played. SCW vs SC with SCW winning by 17-16.

b. The Memorial — the service honored and remembered 18 players and partners who passed
away this past softball season. Approximately 150 attended.

c. Our thanks to the 14 volunteers and your Angels in the Outfield Committee

d. Dottie Johnson and Dolly Wolf — thank you for putting together our food hospitality part of the
event! Bev Burger also stepped in to lend a much needed hand!
Larry Chapman organized the Golden Oldies Game for us this year. Thank you, Larry!

f. Angels Committee Tina Prosenick and | are putting together publicity article for local papers.

4) Memorial Paver Committee Sun City
a. | will chair the committee to decide and design the memorial at the new Field House at Del
Webb Memorial Stadium
b. Our committee: Jan Mandel, Rickie Toland, Arnie Kvarnberg, Chuck Wittrich
c. First meeting on site Saturday, April 20 at noon with Steve Oberg, SCSS President

Upcoming:

5) After March 2024 — Working on our fiscal year end financials. We will submit our Budget and
Donation Request. This will go through Angels committee and submitted to both clubs asking for a

donation to Angels in the Outfield to cover administrative, memorials, and The Memorial expenses for
2024-2025.



